f .0i1 Area, Eddy County, N. M.

g g
i i
o
b

R e

o

,
A
23

PHRTS

Gy

volue o

»E:ASE 5428: AMAX CHEMICAL CORP.
for the extension of the Potash-







e

MR, NUTTER BEFORE

CASE 5U28

RE THE

'ﬁE?'HEXICOWOTLWCONSERYAT;ON COMMISSTION
santa Fe, New Y Y
19 March 1975

Mexlico

EXAMINER HEARING

I3 THE WATTER OF:

described 1ands:

--—--————m—-—--—-.---——-—.—-——-

case 5U428. (Continue
19, 1975, Examineriﬂearing)

Applicaticn of Amax Chemical Corporation
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CASE 5428
PARE.D o

MR, NUPTTER: Case 5428.

MR, CARR: Application of Amax Chemical Corporation

_for the extension of the Potash-0il Area, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

 MR. KELLAFIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and-Fbx,
appearine on béhalf of Superior 011 Company in opposition
to Amax Corporation, the original applicant.

If the Examiner please, Superior and Ahax

'have_entered into a stipulated agreement whereby Superior

"will withdraw its protest to extension of the potaéh

area as applied for in Case 5i28. 1In return, Amax
has sgreed that Superior may drill wells at orthodox
locations in the south halves of Sections 23 and 214
based on 320-acre units.

ME‘ NUTTER: My, Kellahin, at the hearing of this
case on February 19th, Mpr. Jason Kellahin appeared in
opposition to the extension of the provosed potash
area as advertised in this case and he avpeared on behalf
of Superior,'Gulf, and Soﬁthland rovalties. Do those
companies also withdraw their objections?

MR, KELLAHIN: They do, Mr. Examiner,

MR. MUTTER: So in other words we have a record
made on the hearing on February 19th. Are you prepared

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
S s SommeOn SYREET

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 282-0386

i i
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for the Commission to enter an «

" made of that?

MR. KELLAHIM: Yes, sir.

MR NUTTER: A1l right, thank you. We'll €

Number 5428 under advisement and the hearing is

adjourned.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO)
) REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
COUNTY O® SANTA FE ) 7

T, SALLY WALTOM ROYD,. Notary Publiec and General Court

Reporter, Santa Fe, New Mexico, DO HEREBY CERTIFY that

~ the facts stated in the caption hereto are iLvue ana

correét; that I repbrted‘the captioned proceedings; that
the forecoling fﬂf pages, numbered [ through éé ihclusive,
is a full, true and correct transcriot of my notes taken

during the hearing.

WITNESS my hand and seal, this !Q/La day of sz\\ .
. )

1975{fat Santa “Je, New Mexico.

§®&&H et Bogd

Sally Walton Boyd
Notary Public and General Court
Reporter :

My Commission expires:
10 September 1975

1 Ao dereby certiry
wmionplete record

8 Examiner heari
neard by me on &3

that- the* Foregd g {5
of the. proceediggs in

of Case No -7
4 7 ................... . 1928

» Examiner¥
-Commissioy "

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386
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)
IN THE MATTER OF: )
Application of Amax Chemical Cox-. )
poration for the extension of the ) Case No.
_Potash-0il Area, Eddy Countyv, New ) 5428
Mexico. )
)
______________________ )
BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
APPEARANCES
For the New Mexico 0Oil Thomas Derryberry, Esq.
Consexvation Commission: Legal Counsel for the

Commission
State Land Office Bldg.
Santa Fe, New Mexico

For the Annlicant: Charles A. Feezer, Esq.
DOW AND FEEZER
P.0. Box 128
Carlsbad, New Mexico
88220




Direct examination by Mr. Feezer
Cross examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross examination by Mr. Nutter
Cross examination by Mr. Kellahin
Redirect examination by Mx. Feezer:
Recross examination by Mr. Kellahin
ROBERT D. BROWN

Direct examinatnon by Mr. Feezer
Cross examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross examination by Mr. Nutter

EXHIBITS

AMAX CHEMICAL CORPORATION's Exhibits

I through VI admitted into evidence

63
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Amax Chemical Corporatjon for the extension of the Potash- |

0il Area, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR, NUTTER: At this time we'll call for appear-
ances in Case No. 3428.

MR. FEEZER: Mr. Examiner, I'm Mr. C.A. Feezerx
from the firm Dow and Feezer in Carlsbad, and I am appearing
on behalf of the Avplicant, Amax Chemical Cornoration.
There are three witnesses; do you want those at this time
or not?

MR. NUTTER: I'd like just to zet appearances at

MR, FEEZER: All right.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner nlease, Jason
Kellahin of Kellahin & Fox of Santa Fe anpearing on behalf
of Superior 0il Company, Gulf 0il Corporation, and Southland
Rovalties Compnaay.

MR. NUTTER: Any other apnearances? Would vou
proceed, My. Feezer?

MR. FERZER: The witnesses anticipated to be used

by the Applicaunt today are Mr. Bob Xiroy, Mr. Dan Degal and

My . Bob Brown. e wish then sworn now,
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and dnd oe

P Sy
Ao

MR, NUTTER: All three Witneesos

swern, please.

(Witnesses sworn.)

ROBERT E. KIRBY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follous:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Q Would you state your name, nlease?
A Robert E. Kirby.
Q And where are you employed?

A Amax Chemical Corporation.

Q How long have you teen employed by Amax?

A 8-1/2 vears.

Q What is your posiition with Amax?

A Chiei Mine Engineer.

Q Would you state for the Hearing Examiner where

you had your educational training in this field?

A I have a Bachelor Dezree in Mining Engineering
from the Wisconsin Institute of Technolozy, Blackhill,
Wisconsin,

Q Alter obtaining vour degree in Mining Engineexin:

have wvou had experience in this area ior emplovers other than




L]
- - -
3 :
3 :
3
P g

 KIRBY-DIRECT . . CAsE 5428
than Amax?
A In New Mexico. ves, New Jeérsey Zinc Company.
Q How long have you been enzased in total time as

a mine engineer»either for this Aoplicant company or any
other company?
A Since‘l95b, righf at 20 years.
~ MR, FEEZER: 1s Fhe E§gminer satisfied with his
qualifications? |
MR, NUTTER: Yes, sir, he is qualified.

BY MR. FEEZER:

Y

at

ir. Kirby, in cocondction with this Application
have vou pfepared'certain exhibits that purport to show
various, both above and underground,aspects of the area
which js sought to be included in R-111-A?

A I have.

Q Mr. Kirby, let me ask vyou 1if there is a mark on
the lower, right-hand corner showing this to be Zxhibit 17

A Yes, there is.

Q And the scale is 1 inch eguals 1000 feet, dated

12/74, is that correct?

A Yes.
Q And in connection with this smubhibit did vou oxo-

marc it or was it prenared unders vour supervision at the




" Amax oiliices

KIRBY-DIRECT a
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ia Carlsbad?

A Yes, sir.

Q In refeféhbé"fﬁ”fhé'val

i~ 3
LoUs

information is there not in the uppert, left-hane coruer

‘information as to what tue variocus lines and dots with
colors indicate?

A - Yes, sirt.

Q>w>-ééiling your attention fo

it should be described as & purple ox ceddish-purple ~--

line; this outlines for the gxaminer the boundaries of

R-111-A as 1s pertinent to the Amax property at this time,

is that correct?

A Yes, S1Y.

Q And the area outlined in dashed black represents

a lease boundary and a sublease, 18 that correct?

A Dasked black and solid black, ves.

Q A1l richt. And the dashed slack in the lower,

left-hand corpex ie rhe only area oa tae man
that fovolvaes it sublease, s

A Yos, siid.

. . . AT P - g VA
9 IENTE Y et ' D law dced, wWousrd [ Ou
{
» e Loehy v 4 P MY
toll o Yo o lon an b oceainen what this is:
T liow TS SRR NSRRI TR EA TS LA TR R A OnKINLs
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jin our first 128th level. .
Q Now, in the lower, left-hand portion oOf Exitivit 1
- is outlined in a veddish or orange red color with

5 hole locations. would you tell the Examiner what this

area in this color stands for?

A This area is an outline mineable quality ore in

our third or what we call our upper-ore level.

Q Also in this area arblue circle with a red dot in
the center ghows ol the Brhibit. Will you tell us what that
depicts?

A This is the location of our present development
pians for this pocket vl wie.

Q Would it pe proper to refexr ©o thig as a slope?

A Yes, sit.

Q Is it in progress atl this time; is work being done
upon 1t?

A Yes, SiX.

N 2eferring now to ths aved outlined in green, This
cenresenis, sceovding to the @D Hreparcd, [he Teques ed
extensins, Lawn o 0u cell the praminer how many acres age
LNraceq iin dris R M

Y oacuns.

' onles D s aa this oacea only onoihe
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wet?

-

this is 000, i Libai uot CONYe

8§00 acves in this.

Q and the &0 i the portion on rhe cast side ot
the right»hand poxrtion of the map vhere thexe is a circle

marked g ogs that correct?

A - vesg, Sirt.
MR. FEEZﬁK: Ty would LiLC +a call the atten?ion
of the pxaminer at this time €0 the #act mav bhe
an errox 01 the botton nf the
it 3hﬁ§od 350 on youx €ODY his was

T .g applied ¥o-

Eadl)

{
bottom of page one; o fact the

e are 580, not sy T don't know whethes it
1R, NUTTER: fe the notics Siven in rhe a

! ~yintion is

-
I}
N
M
w
0
W
-~

aent of =lhy CAaSe coryect as
¥R, veg it 1S3 wetvue double
her O

s made of the aumbdeT

0t

wR:  NO meation wWa

N L) - ] DR
MR, FREZER: That S cizht.
£ the land.

e degnriotion O

G
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i
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Eﬂ,uﬂy<..HwA-wm--*“'““'“‘“”A This is a surface test, tho assay and height given,
3 -

feet, and 14.2 percent K20; this is the total K20 value

S

in the third ore zone.
R ‘ Q  Fou pLrposes of assisting those who are hearing

your testimony I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit

,:j{ ' ' IV and ask you to refer to that if vou ﬁee“ to from tine ) ‘ -
fh ' ~ to time. Interrupting just for a moment the chain oF the
: testimony, Exhibit 1V represénts what?
;‘ A Tuic is a list of the holes, surface test holes

and undergruund holes oertinent in this western area and

also in the eactern arca and area 0L our extension request,
o Q And as vou commenced your testinony on Hole No. .

e

37, the data relating to that hole is scet forth on Exhibit

IV on the top line, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
Q ALl right. Countinuing on with your testimony

in connection with Hole No. 37, tell the Examiner what
that represents?

A For

It 2lso lists tho seclinng, Townshing and Rang2 and the
percent mineval,

Q And the norcent mineral whieh shows on Exhiibit

s

—







CASE JAZB
it
a0

A A is ano

At ﬁﬂ—iné

thet surface

h mining

hole;

height the total KZO

this jg in

PCA hole.
be 12.4 percent
g0 xhibir IV, is TS the last one on the BT it
where 1t should 1n fact sho&‘143“or:&3_ot>iéthat anoineY o
hole?
A No, l43.
Q All right. And it does act appear pecause it is
. pca hole on this exhibit, is that right?
A it appears on this Exhibit, Yeo» sir.
Q Oh, here it 18, sn the middle. Thank you. And
Hole No. 917
A Hole mu. St 27 48-inch mining height has a total

of 13.1 X2C.
The area in green, whic

of which you see

Q
k

gide of gxhibit 1,

by existing jeases at tha

Corporation?
A Yes, sir.
Q Are all of the holes that

e boundary ©

to within the leas

knowledge?

L is seen OO the

t time whici

s gublease bo

jnclusion, i

h are held by the

you have 89O

yndary tO

fatr tes

gified

yout
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B

| ¢ Q I hand you Exhibit 3,and also Mr. Nutter and Mr.

Kellahin this Exhibit, and ask you if this Exhibit discloses

the leases by mumber as to their being State, Federal, and

their expiration date of the 3 Federals which are involved

jn this requested extension?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, referring to the right-hand side of tnhe Exhibit

= — where you have a small 80-acre tract in green, you have a

hole desiconated as No. 49. Would you indicate from' both

the Exhibit 1 and Exhibit IV what that test hole shows?

s+ hole; at #48-inch mining

A This is a surface test - :

heicht it assavys 11.0 percent K20.

Lt N ~ P . - ~ ’ i
. Q RBefore we move away I1rom this area,a portion Ol : l

the yellow line as +o your open-mine workings intrudes in

that green area on the right-hand side of the Exhibit, is

that correct?

veg, sir.

A
o >

Q And that means what?

A That means we have mined bevond the present R-111

boundary.

Q Now, rather than solid, there arxe various outlines

which are not closad formeiions on the wxhibit, whicn are
or right-hand

in the same orange-ced color on the east side




depicts as to an

KIRBY-DIRECT

of. this Exhibit 1. Wwill y09A£e11 the Examiner what this™ =
undeyground situation?
‘A This is our cetimate of the mineaple OFE cutline
in the third zoné in this area. 1t is not closed on the

east because of a lack of drilling information from the

surface.
Q Can you té;i the Examinet what the situation is
on of land east

astern poxtion or the porti

__regarding the castevi
seholdings 8O farwéé'Eﬁffhérmexpleration

of your sresent lea

is concerned?

A At the present time we have rhe location for c¢ne
ke which will be drilled within ceveral

surface hole sta
ro three months . East, beyond 0u¥ present

weeks , twWO
poundary, W€ have applications in to the Bureau of Land

Management for drilling permits and leasec.

3

e WS There poiag ©

(A3

ol

pul a- +he presen’ 5

Q
access I'0 ~hat lanu for core drilling?
A Thers L8 U2 access av rhe nrasent _ime fox TNAE

core drilling.
s his poundary

MR. NUTTEXR: Ts tiad 211 casit 2 n
R-111l-4 4 e o esent = me?
X7 0 M e

- be any
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AadN @ F£F o) a0 4

R S T
Co liole No.

! S ) - - A R T B
A icie Ko, €; acv go—anCa uininyg

o

height we have an assay of total K20 15.54 percent.
0 Now, on the Exhibit on the right-hand side you
havs -another slope with a blue circle set forth épproximétely

an inch-and-a-~half in diameter. “Would you tell Mr. Nutter

what that depicts?

A ™" 1 of access slopes to this
ore body in this area. This has been developed; we are
in position to mine production schedule at this time.
0 From what level?
MR. NUTTER: Where is that slope beiné minegd?
MR. KIRBY: The slope was put in on about il-percent
grade from our lower ore level, our main ore level, up to
the third ore or upper ore 2zone,
B'f MR. FEEZER:
Q And which direction is that?
A It's going to the northeast.
MR. NUTTER: So the one that you mentioned over

here on the left side, that's going to the south?

MR. KIRBY: That is going directly south.




KIRBY-DIRECT

BY MR. FEEZER:

MR, NUTTEK: Oka¥.

15

Q To £21L in the data ou Exhibit I, will you tell
the Examiner what is depicted by the bluc circle in the

center of the Exhibit close to

A In the center of the

uxhibit the blue depicts

the location oi a planned third slope to cailn access to

this area in the south center oI oux lease to extract this

S ore.

MR. NUTTER: Now that slope would go south?

MR. KIR3Y: This slope will go south, yes, sir.

SRR BY MR. FEEZER:

Q And this is in the planning staze; it is not yet
activated, is tiat vorrect?

A That's correct.

Q Now, oouing back to 7o 1eft-hand side oi the
Exhibit, can von tell the Hearing Examinew what IYOZress
is wmade. what the immediate »lans are, +0I the development
of the arca mavked in ree 20&n witnia your present soundary
and south oo the R-111-4 noundary?

A The Hole 3, wihicao =as ayilied this nast July of
August, enanio s o i , s oioco ol pyoo2uly o5 Dev
and s oAt LEoaiso ntoas atel Laacdiatc Slang Lor SRLYSTL fon




KIRBY-DIRSCT

uce proceeding to develoo this area vight

"'re telling t}

“~N
Anothis area. _In
from west to cast
that we mine this ore
N .
o time and we
i
IO S now.
vt
Q You
in right now; vou're
the upper ore zone?
A ¥es, sir.
Q Now, there
i M\'
90.”
MR, FHEEZER:
MRK. WUTTER:
MR, FEEZER:
MR, NUTTER:
MR, KIRBY:
arrow on thsal
4T
iy
MR, WIRBY:

P

our maln.ore zone we are retreating

oy from left to ri

w

ilssioner vou have started

in ooeration to

et to the second,

,\,.
e
~d

-
[}
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MR, FEEZER: 92, Is yours correct, Mr. Kellahin?

MR ZEITANTIN: Yoo, o
BY MR, FERZER:
Fo. record »nurpoges then, Holes Nos. 87, 92, and

3

93. Will vou tell the Examiner what these indicate?

.
13
e
([
14}
[
"
a
H
o)
63}
o
I
(9]
[
Q
ok
o
=
¢
.

v2llow; the weighted-average
agssay at 485-inch mining heishts is less than 11 s2roant

¢
<

K20. This is considered elow our mininz cut-ofi.

Q Sesdue lesving Bxhivit I, is it wour judwent

as a mining enginzer that the ore as outlined in the orange-
ved norifion of this =Zxhibir witpp the % heles that you have
testified £o, oi a commercially racoverable quantity and
mineable at this time?

A Yes, sir, they are.

Q And is thai »oriion cf the mine working to the
west to some extent already outside the boundaries of
R-111-a7

A Yeg, , it ig,

Q ’
in the
and sas ournoges withia the ares ou've shown Lo ,reen which
vou seclk Lo foclade withool 2 arcceciive oreer, wouia 1t
cai1sc a Fhrest or hacard to oo crdorts develorusat of toe
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13

potash body 38 outlined on this man aid o reny tes Cimony?

stacted at auy time in the recent Dast

A “Yes, ode — .
Q Have iu fact sush wells bdeen applied for or dreilling

S
I

gir.

28, .
(Whexeupon, a- discussion
was held ¢ff the yecord.)

BY MR. FEEZER:

My. Lirby ou now nave hefore yOU vwhat has
Y 7 J

.

~

been marked Exhipit i1 a8 choun on the lower, right-hand

corner of the gxhipit on the same scale of 1 jnch equals
1000 feet, with a legend in the uppet, right-hand corner
in thié instance, and will you tell the kxaminer what
gxhibit No. II cepreseuis?

A - The orange outline again is our open-nine workings
and ouxr main ore level, our first ore zoOne. The green
agaian 18 the requested exteasion of r-111-A axea.

G Three sertinent dots in blue appear -in the
rigﬁt-band gide of this Exhibit marked respectively from
noxth to south Bell petroleun L0, Superioy 0il Co., and

The Petroleum Corporation. will sou tell the Examinges what

they cenresent?

I Thego cobs reopresent 1ocations for which apolications




KIRBY—DIRECTTMWMMH_‘ casE sars
- 2

“to drill were submitted go the 011 Cong

crvation Commission
this past Several nouths,
Q Now, in connection with Bell Petroleum --

Does the Commissioner wish to take

want it in the record?

MR, NUTTER:  1¢ oy

we
know

what happened, byt

sht to pe in the record,
MR, FEEZER. -All rizhe.

BY MR, FEEZER:

Q Do you have knowledge O0f this, as to what Bell
Petroleum dig in

Counection with the Site shown foy

the
well here?

A They apnlied o drill 3 weill there.

G And did they in facr commence a wel} OY was "there
a finding or direction Irom the 0il Conservati

ion Commission
to stop the drilling?

A They were denied Dermission to drill,

Q Would such 4 well, had it been allowed to proceed,
have Denetrated

YOUL onen-~minpe

e s
WOrkings?

A Yes, sig,

Q Mould it have coperip. .

UG A serions hazara, ip
your judinmant a minin “ngineey, (he orae sl . i2ve lopment
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) 20
3 -~ N A o —
- of your ore body?
. A Yés, sir. o T
) ] 'Q  Coming now to the Supericr 0il Company location
,'{taﬁj shown in Exhibit II, a designation of 270 feet shows on
;1fii{5? | this Exhibit. Will you tell the Examiner what that
| § indicates? B
L : A This indicates the actual distance between the ‘
= ~well lTocativn and the face of our -open-mine morkings; ‘
- : Q sud what disvposition to your knowledge was made
of this application by Superior 0il to drill within the
R-111-A area at the location shown on Exhibit 117
‘ \:f ‘A This location was also denied.
Q What was your reaction as a mining engineer to

the prospect of an oil or gas well for exploratory purposes.
being drilled within 270 feet of the face?

A Alarming.

Q As to the third or southernmost dot on Exhibit ITI
marked "The Petroleum Corporation.” Will you exonlain the
designation and footages thexe?

A Petroleun Corporation apnlied for this location

and had in fact had this aoplication approved and did startt

drillin=. 137 feet 1is the acotual distence scale trom tne

location to our ncerest onen-iad vorkings,




..as shown on Exhibit I?

P
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Q __And in reference to Exhibit No. I, would this

Petroleum Corporation well it drilled be within or very

close to what you believe fs the definéd—upper-ore body

A It would be very close to and possibly within.

Q It is not possible with certainty or complete

Taccuracy to determine our sow (sic) test at this time,

is that right?

A At this time, no.

0] Now, referring to.the east side of Exhibit No. 11,

here again where the 80 acres are involved, do you have

any knowledge of applications for drilling an o0il well or
gas well within that 80 acres or close to it?

A No knowledge of any.

0 Is there any pertinence as to Exhibit II for
discussion by you for added information for the Examiner
about this area on this Exhibit?

A No. This Exhibit was prepared to more clearly
show our intrusion beyond the present R-111-A of our mine
workings.

Q And your purpose of seeking the extension on

R-111-3 for this 80 acres is what, if you will please

state?
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A Primarily to protect ourselves in where we have

over-extended and mined beyond the R-111-A and to protect

“this area for future potash development in the third ore

zone.

et

kli ” _ Q aAnd Exhibit I shows by Hole No. 49 that the

third ore zone extends into this 80, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

VQ” rris there anything further on either Exhibit I or
II’which I wave not asked or ingquired about that you
Selieve would be material f{or the Examiner to undexstand?

A No, sirc.

P Q I hand you what has been described as Exhibit V
and ask you if you will indicate to the E#éminer what thaf
depicts?

A This is a listing of the mineralogy of our product

which we are mining at Amax property, which is silvite

formula KCL, pmercent K20 in which our drill-hole data is

equal to 53 percent K20.

: Q Is it vyour cstimate from the drill-hole data

1

‘- o
nave S5O0 Jual

|
|
|
converted to, 100 nercent KCL or 100 nercent silvite ie
!
that you'wve obtained,in tne arcas that you i

testified about, that the anticipated ove that you will 1

recover from the area included ia that area sougnt to e
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extended In K-111-4, will meet thig criteria?

A Yes, sir.

Q. . Do you understand what the accepted criteria is
for commercially recoverable or mineable ore in the potash

basin at this time?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you tell the Examiner what that is?

time a 4- foot at 10 pezcent

A At this particular
K20 is considexed accentable minifiy material. We have

used 11 percent cut-off before this.

Q 1s the Amax property in Eddy County, through 1its

mill, capable of handling this grade of ore?

A it is capable of handling it if blended with our

rat . ovre._zone material.

ton
fode

nAa £
a

Q And is that in effect what your mining plan will

be; a blending operation?

Q I1f this application jis approvecd and you can

safely wine within the extended areas will this further

of this miring property in Eddy

the extension of the life

County?
A ves, Sir.
G Now, in connection with the extensioa ol R-111-A
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Lo CCLEd Upper ore zone, without detail can you

tell the Examincr vhether or

- k]
A0y S0UU Lidve

not special commitments of

by the Cowpany to recover this

A Yes, sir.

e have on order, or recently been

delivered, special equipment which will allow

us to mine’

at these reduced heights in the range of 48

-G And,

insofar as mining engineering and geology

-

estimates of the

43}

the ore bodies as outlined on

Exhibit I, with particular reference to

the orange-vellow

area or upper ore bodv, can you a1l rh

your estimates are in t}

4 The ore body --

o
10

Translated to dollars

A (Continuing)

fecoveranle-valuoe

million doilars

Q Based
NI

2t P D

Q And can

the necessaxy

of this unper o

)]

€ ime

zone dels

A Cuyr best
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from our initial mining we will have comnletrad mining this
area.

Q@ Is thexe anything furthexr that you can give to
the ixaminer in the way oi information avout this Applica-
tioen at this time?

A I think it's covered nretty well.
MR, FEEZER: Pass the Witneés, Mf. Examine;.

e

ML h Ava thove anv anectinne nf th
x s 2 g - a2 L0 2 £t

Witness? Mz. Kellahin?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

= A S

showins the well locations. vou sajid The Petroleum Corpor-
ation's location was approved and it commenced drilling,
is that cozrrect?

A That's vight, sir. They drilled some 230 feet,

£

270 feet, aud pulled out, cemenied the well, and moved off,

" .

Their explanation was 'a chanze of nlans. Now, this is

all I koow.

Q Igs that all ynu know? '
A That's all I know, ves, sixz.

G " Do you konw who Peloolews Coxnoyation 127
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- Q Are you familiar with -- you

1 . ~lamvma
s

have 11U ©On Nnerx

"Bell Petroleum;" jsn't that Belco?

MR. NUTTER: No, that's Bell Petroleum.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Do you know whether those well locations are on

Q
Federal, State oOx fee lands?
A The three locations are on State lands, yes, sir.

Q State lands?
A  State lands.
Q Are you familiar with the procedures required by

for obtaining a suspension of the

the State Land Office
lease in potash area?

A 1 think so, yes.
6] Are you aware that the Company is compellc
and

the first instance to apply for a permit to drill,

then have it refused?

A - Yes, sir.

Q Do you know whether that was not the reason for

these applications?

A I have been told that probably this was the case.

0 But at the time Bell Petroleum applied you were

actually mining underneath that location, is that correct?

A We were mining in the area. That exact location
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we had already finished, but it's open-mine workings.
Q It's still open?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, in connection with what youihéVémdmelétéd,:

are you familiar with the five-year plan which you filed
with the 0il Conservation Commission?

A Yes, sir.

Q On that plan, am T corrﬁgt>or incorrect, don't
you show the western portion of vour open—mine wdtkiﬁgé‘és
already sccond-mined?

A Yes, sir.

Q What does second mining amount to in this area;

do you pull pillars?

A

Q

>

Q
A

Yes,

sir.

Has it subsided?

Then that's not open-mining?

area is open; we cannot re-enter the area but

it is open as far as the passage of air.

A2

2

=

RBut it is subsided?
it is subsiding at this tiwne.

And will continue U9 do so?

Yes, sit.
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Q To what degrece has subsidence continued; do you
have any idea?
A T would -- the rate of subsidence, of course; is

great and we would probably drdp, we havé meaéured ;—féot;
and-a-half to two foot of drop as far as we can see as we
retreat out and we cannot go back in, o% course, and measure
it in the mine beyond that, but the surface will continue
fb.mouéifor quite a long time after our mining is completed.-
| AAVQWVAvlﬁwéreQibﬁs céééé therthaé béeﬁréomerfestimony,

Mr. Kirby, to the effect that within 3 years subsidence

would be substantially completed, would you agree with

that?
AT think T would agree withrthat, yes.
Q  And when did you pull the pillars?
A Within the past two vears in this whole area

we have been pulling pillars right along in this area.
Q So in say, three more years that should be comoletely

subsided?

A Three to four more years.
Q Three to four more yecars?
A Yes,

Q 4nd at that stage,whv,any oil well could be drilled?
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- o _A Tn our open-mine workiugs, sir?
Q I'm not t&lk;;émgggggwggédgééﬁ:ﬁiﬁérwsgkings; I'm
I vgglkipgqabbpﬁwyPgw§Ega where you pulled the pillars and it
] has subsided. S
A These are still open-mine workings, sir.
Q Well, I don't follow your definition, then, of
an open-miﬁe working.
A Once we mine out aﬁ area we do not construct a
- barrier to Separate fhis from where we are presently mining.
e still have a passage‘bf air through this‘afea; we;éb
not physically -- our employees or -anyone -- g0 back under
s this, but the air does cross through there and will con=
N tinue to do sO.
Q- For how long?
A Yor as long as this préperty ié béing workéd,
probably.
Q ia other words subsidence won't be complete in

five years, is this your tes timony?

+h cuhsidence; subsidence

P N )
LSS0 Y

e

A It has notniug to

will not close the <ap.

Q Does not close the zap?
A Does not close the zap.
G Now, siuce you have dona  Your second- mining in




" KIRBY-CROSS CASE 5428
30

that area, it vould unt be nossible to use rhose workings

. _ to proceed on Jdown through the south and west, would it?

A Nu, we will aot use those workings.

c Q Now, you would mine, then, tne red area out of
S youxr present workings in Seetion 137 :
I

A That's it.

Q And on your five-year nlan that is all you propose

[T Tonler 1+
&l\, Y - v

A In this area?
Q Yes, sir.
A We will be working both the red area, which is the
- v upper zoné, and éléo wé will be workinz in the first ore
zone in the same area.

G Which is marked in vellow in the other nart?

A Which is marked ia yellow, yes, sir.

LRV

Q But vou don't show the yellow zone on this map

A No, not our future mlning, no, sir.
G And wvou haven't showa any future mining on your
five-year nlan, have you?
A Ho, sitv. This has oeen -~ thaose develooment plaans
are ‘ust councuvrent with our oregent dxilling odrocram and
' this particulacr aven, jfuct within rhe onet mounth, 0as oven -
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—~
Q (Interrupting) Now, what arilling was done in
] the nast month?
A Within the ovast month; this whole 91 has been -
hd 13 3 - » | . o -
' drilled within the past several months, but the planning
8 ‘ stages and the overall development oif our future mining has
5 come together within the past month and we have started
T { .
. RN ., T tO ==
4 v :
; Q (Intexrruptianz) ¥hen was your No. 5 holed in?
h Tt A Tiis is an old hole, one of the original surface
holes on the property.
Q And 143 Hole?
™ ’ A I'm afraid I have no idea oi when it was drilled

at all.
Q It's an old hole?
5 A It's also an old hole.

Q And the No. 70 Hole?
A 70 is nrobably -- well I couldn't tell you

exactly; it's one of the old heles. The rest of the holes

- are all older, except for that 9l.
Q 91 is the only new hole and it's several months
ago? )

5

. SN . . . 1. [ - Ta- "ot e
] Pra o yma o prepare e Dive-seal blan Caat 1§

P
-
o
0]
o~
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with the 0il Conservation Coumrission?

A Yes, sir.

Q And on the basis of that you only show that vyou're

. -goin5 fb mine this area in Sectien Zﬁ,wisrfhatfcgéfé;f  Qifh~
6Qt reference Esrthe itpper zone at all?
A Yes.
7: 3'; f - Q You referred to the ore in this area as being
3

commercial ore, and 1 believe in response to a later question,

ey ~ why, you weie talking about gome economics in the situation.

»

Are you prepared to testily on the economics in

area?

po o A To a degree, yes, siL.
Q What orice axe you zetting for potash; it's long-

term contracts I'm talking about.

e
P
v
o}

A T don't think I am as qualified to test
thac as another witness.
Q You have another witness to testiiy to that?

A Yes.

Q vou used a $40-nex-ton price; where did wou arvive
at that?

A Tyom oLy GL8CcUsSsS1Gn wWill O RSEN A:;anaéemurst, S8, 8T,
,
) D aranns i’ ; V- deinng whatne o b) L
] 3L JOU pDersouald S0 FUTNN NI 16 arae [
?
scellin, L S AT I [DESIVTIRS N s w2 [T

——
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A Well, I take their word, yes, sir, I don't -- .

Q N(Inééffupting) Fersonally you don't?

A Personally,I don't know. B . S

. « : Q You haven't seen the contract?
A 'No, sir,
Q In connection with the mineable ore you need a

figure of 4 feet for 10 percent. That's the USGS figure,

Y :f isn't it?
» . ’é A Yes, sir. o N e
’ — | - VQ‘ hCan you actually mine ore in the 40-foot percent?
A Yes, sir. We cannot refine it as a separate

®
e}
or
e
o
4
=3
w
e
n

aid, we couid refine that ore, we could mine

o ~ it and produce a profit out of that by blending it with --

(Interrupting) With other ore?

Q

A With other ore, yes.

Q So actually you use 44 percent, don't you?
A

We are a little on the conservative side; we

think 11 percent is possible.

Q Well, now, the 11 percent; did I misunderstandg
[ you or did you say that this No. 87 Hole and No. 92 Hole
are less than that in both holes?

A Less, yes, sir,

f Q So that would, more or less, at least on present
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S e N e e e e e e e e - e - e men
day economics, condemnn that area, would it nor?

Q You refer to rhe virst and the third zone; asre
you mining both of them?
L A e are »nreodaring, we sxe at the point of oroducing

from both zones, ves. We ave amining right now from the

2 [

-—
1=

Seudn

it

"

[t

o]

P

D

zone, the lowest zone.

A It would be in the range of 750 Ifeet, varying,

of zourse, with the surface topogranhy.

Q And how about the thiyd zone?

area.

|
|
A Tt's approzimately 2. to 30 feet above 1in this

zone in other parts of

L
janl
o
<
]
~
Q
™
HE
tede
D
o
o
e
[
s
i
!“’
=
a1

A e have done a 1ittle minin- in our development on

3 k - . R ST S [ R
9 And all the r¥esit of L1 nas 2o I IO LiLE0 2008
A S, 7
< {28 ST,




KTRBY-CROSS o CASE 5426
o 35

- Q —Tn--tne-mine workiuxs,tqwgﬁgwggggiwigwfbgfvcorrect?
& Yes. o
- T Q And you ore arecently mining the first zome in
the west?
Coead . A Yes.
3
C T- - Q In what arvea?

‘g A We're mining right to the north of that:yellow

,; area, directly te the north of the plue circle there.

: - R v GUTTER: rerhaps you coﬁld,indicate for the
cecord, Mc. Witness, arcas closest to the holes not shoun
by numbers.

T BY MR, XELLAHIN:

7 Q 1£ you can s&¥ ¢he Scction No. and the aole.

N o o A Well, Hole No. 15 in €3 xight in that area and

just to the east of y-12 and Hole 70; we have two panels

there presently beinj mined.

G To the east?

A To the east of those yes.
Q vou're not mining tO the south of Hole 70 at the

sresent time?

A No, sir.
3 snd did vou say 4 Gigowe of about 5 seags O
complete Une ink in that azea?
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Q

where vou have mined it out and pulled the pillars, you
actually -- and I'm now referring to that area of Hole 356 --

you have

Proiection,

In connection with your mining in the old workings

mihed things there which vou could analyze and know

a judgment at the tiame.

whether you had first ove or not, conldn't vou?

A

of Hole

were at

Q

the south of that Hole 857

A

to mine on down further south into that green area then,

wouldn't

A

A

I didn't understand that, sir.

e

L

it?

O

Nnt

And

3

Yes.

Well,

A

85 our mine faces werc assayved, ves, sir, and they
the cut=-off point and we stopped mining.

Wouldn't that indicate that the cut-off point

Well, you sav you reached the cut-off point to

Yes, sir.

that would indicate that you wouldn't carxe

at that noint, no sic.
how about to the south and wast tovavrd Hole 7%
Sir.

t the time of our mining in the vicinity

e T B
LU LI DUULIL i LIS BrTc
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Q The same situation?

A We cannot justify or anticipate any mining in that

area.
Q Mr. Kirby, what's the reason for including this
area to the south and west of that Hole 86? |
A Our present open-mine workings, which has been

second-mined are extended beyond the present R-111-A area.

b We have absolutely no protection from an oil company coming
in and drilling very close proximity or even into this open-:

close proximity,so we are asking for protection in this
area for our mine workings, ves, sic,

Q rActually‘jou have not mined vefy faf’outside-of
R-111-A, have you?

A Not very far.

. Q So what you're really talking about is the effect

of subsidence out here and it's effect on mining, is that
youyr problem?

A No, sirx.

Q You just don't want anvbody to drill -~

A (Interrupting) We don't want anybod; drilling

' mine workings., ' T o '
Q Well, now, you've only -- .
L
} : : A {Interrupting) Apolying for lecaticns in verxy ‘
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in close proximity or into our open-mine workings.
0. Well _ as a mining engineer, what would you call

close proximity?

You have a 1320-foot border around here.
A We feel that -- this, of course is always open;
there have been discussions of half-mile distances, and we

feel that what we are asking for here would be sufficient

protection. We know that we arxe not going to mine farther

o

n-thie area and wa feel that we would be sufficiently
protected if we wexre granted this extension.
Q Well, back on the other side of your red area,

due east in Section 13 and 14, you have no indication of

commercial ore in that arxea, de¢ you?
A This is on the east side of the map you are

speaking of?
G No, the sast si
MR, NUTTER: Are you talking about around holes
92 and 93, Jason?
MR, KELLAHIN: That's right.
A No. No, sir; we do not have any indication of
mineralization. ‘
Q There again you are concerned with anybody
drilling close to your mine, is this corrcect?

A This is primarily one of our big concewus, yes, sir.




:k_ A.;
baadchaknte e o A 0 T gt o, AR bk " ! S TR
BRI st SR o Ll detit o i B Mo

KIRBY~-CROSS CASE 5428
39

Q Well, now to Sum it up, Mr. Kirby, i$ it your
testimony that the only indication-of commercial ore you.
have had, that you are concerned about in this case, is
that within the red area?

A This ore {is in‘the"upper zone and we ére éoing
;onmine it. Our concern is also for our main ore reserves.
Even:though they are not in the area we have mined beyond
the éxteﬁsion hére in Section 18, ﬁhismis iﬁ:Fedéral land
and ﬁe arerprotected, éhd this -- we have firsf ore reserve,
which I haven't shown on this map. We will be mining in this
area, ) | o

Q You have given no testimony in regard to this ex-
tension as to the first ore zone or reserve, hgve you?

A No, sir, but they aré there; they are very --

Q (Interrupting) Is somebody ¢
fy to this?

A I don't think so.

MR.-KELLAHIN: Thank you very much, Mr. Kirby.

CROSS EXAMINAT ION

BY MR, NUTTER:
Q Mr. Kirby, your main body would be that yellow
area it covers here, the first body, is that right?

A Yes, sir,
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Q Now, what is the depth in this area?

A On the west area it would be about 750 feat; way

on the east side it's down around 1000 feet; there is an
abrasional dip toward the east,
Q And how far ébove the first-ore body is your

third-ore body you're looking at now?

A i v_fiéSMfrom zs\to Z;O_ -feet; 45 feet in some
areas,
Q- Above the top of the first?

A
Q To the bottom of the third?
A Yes, sir. The interval is less in tﬁe wéét area
of our mine and the east area is a little thicker,
Q Well, now, on your Exhibit No. IV you do show
Hole No. 87 on that Exhibit with 15.6 percent K20 at 48
irches. How is this, Mr. Kirby, is that commercial?
A This is an error.
MR, FEEZER: You're referring to Hole 93, Mr.
Examiner? |
MR. NUITER: 87.
HR., FEEZER: 87; that got by us; that should be,

I believe, 10.5 or something {n that range. That got typed
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CASE 5428
, 4

MR, NUTTER: (Intezrupting) That 15.5 is wroug-

h

LR

thot

%

)-Jc

MR, FEEZER: 15.5

s in

error. To make certain

about Exhibit Iv, M». Nutter,with your concurrence, has

shown that theze is an erxyor. Axe

AT Ré T
ME., XIRBY: I have no

MR. NUTTER: i0es ansone o

MR, KELLAHIN: <Couald I ask

MR, FEEZER: Aud I wou

rrinu

aere any othexs ©o ;oux

3 - »
274 geral (¢ 233Ny f2T0 ] v
leodoo of any, ac, sir,

1¢ 1ike to wmedirect just a

CROSS EXAMINATICN

~

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

S

Q Mr. Kirby, have you za

e s
v
¥

crent e, idence on the

surrace of sunsidence on the alnce-out area?

A Curcont svidencae) 400 «oaon
wigibla cuviant -ovideace., v PRESNEES
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- R
o Laka

our second nine wvorkines, oul --

Q (Tatersunting) Couls wou rouyl

1 . ey ey o B v r e ey £ P 3
wneys Tanl Suus LGEQTE DCCUR 3R S

in the mine, ox do you Xunow?

A T haven't olotted it, TLike T said, we havean't

them in 1o coes wasteru area; »e have done that.

I3

0] Well, do you ascxibe tO the 7°0-Foot radius fo¥

the effect of the subsidence in the surface?

5 te -- ves, sir. AL a 750-fo0t

+ 3
Lt 3 >

e

S 5
il b

oy

~
2e L

k)

A We
deoth this would out 4=degree-subg idence slo»e or anzle

whichever . you wish.

e
<
¢}
wn
[62]
-
Y

MR, KELLAHIN: Thank sou.

)
.

MR. NUTTER: . Fo2zef.

REDIRECT FXAMINATION

: A\,
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B sTeponce o 700 irsi oDz Fonas b rhe atea ol Hole H3,
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1t does not purport to show it on this Exhibit, correct?

I

L OXC A0ne

N

A_ Thao t'«-s

P

,
-3

Q The first ore zone.
A

No. All we show is our open-mine workings; we

- . 5

~?
F e : ' do not show future mining areas.

i Q And is it not & fact that this is to a laxge

’?  extent proprietary in nature as to where your reserves are
ré B in the nain ore zone? H
A Yes.
Q Rut ig it o ract that there ave alune-ore réserves
"In the first ore zone in the area of Hole 93 in the --
h I think it's a 150 acre portion in the square?
— :
‘ MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner,pléase, I object
to the Question. If the VWitness considers the information
proprietary information I object to his drawing conclusions
based on evidence that is not beiore -
MR. NUTTER: Obiec ion sustained. Ve have to have
the information befu.e we can consider vhether it --
MR, FEEZER: (Interrunting) ALl right. ,
BY MR. FELZER:
; 3 To tho onteni “hal LU apdlies o this 150 seres
L e arca viere Foile w3 shows, caas vou indicate o uge
Exandnesr the nature and extoar of the ore body Thast sou
~
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believe is ol comzercial quality?
A Yes, sii.
Q All right, if you will.
A From the southvest tip of this open-minz werking

area here fo the scoutheast iip of rthe other in this areé vie
do have a block of mineable ore in there in the first-ére
zone, yes, sir.
Q And is that described roughly in that area?
MR. HUTTER: iiet's sce if we can identify this on

the‘record, Mr. Kirby. In other words, you would be drawing

“a line due east irom approximately Hole 70, is that it?

MR, KIRBY: That is correct, sir.
the yellow line over
in the soutbv-st quarter of Section 18?7

MR. KIRBY: Yes, sir; it would approximate that line.

VMR, NUTTER: :Now, I've drawn if'on my Exhibit;
is this correct, where I have crawn this dotted:line?

MR. KIRBY: That would be a good estimate; it may
zo beyond that a little bit,.
BY MR. FEEZER:

Q And is that awnothec reason wiy, in your _ud_ ment

as Amax Mine Engineexr, you beliecve this extension is appro¥

nriately requested at this time?
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~-RICROSS w5
AN
( ) ; ' ’ A Yes, sLE, RIS S o
MR. FERZER: Thank vou. )
MR. NUTTER: Are there any U EheY quesTion?
MR. XKELLAHIN: Mr. Feezer has opened up some new
;*i ' . information hexe and I would like to ask a couple of
.~".:1» questions about it.
D RECROSS EXAMINATION
‘ © BY MR. KELLAHIN:
§ 0] My, Xirby, actually most of the area vyou have
delineated in conunection with this most receunt guestion-
ing already falls within the area R-111-A?
S0 A Yes, sir.
) Q And as I undexrstand your previous regtimony the
grade of oxe iu 23 ig less than 11 percent?
A The grades in the holes indicated on this Exhibit

.
iy main-o

are only for the upper ore zone, €ir. O

grades are not jndicated by color or number or anything.

Q Wwhat is the No. 1 oxre-zone srade?

A The cut-ofi is 11 »excent. iJe are using the --

Q (Interrupting) What grade did you find here in

Hole 237
A Barren.,

|
! ' 0 what is the situation at the hase of your workin;s
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" in Section 187

A They are at the cut-ofr

mining --

Q (Interrupting) So they do not

south?
4 No, not any further south.

MR, KELLAHIN:

Thank you.

CASE 5428
4:5

3 we have stopoed

extend any further

MR, NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

the Witness? He may be excused.

MR, FEEZER:

.

ROBERT D. BROWN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, u

examined and testified as follows

°
<

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, FEEZER:

-

Witness oreviously sworn.)

Our next wituness is Mr. R.D. Brown.

Q . Would you state your name, please, for the record.
A Robert D. Brown.

Q And what is your address and occupation?

A Addxress, 510 West Riverside Drive, Carlsbad, New

Mexico, and I am General Manazer of Amax Chemical Cornoration

in Carlsbad,

GQ How long have you beer

that
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i AL ¥or

~

I N
~4J o0

pronerty, Mr. Brown?

Q And prior to that time were you associated with

PJ-

Lz

Amax Chemical Company either there O ¢iSewherc

business?
A Yes, L was.
Q Would you indicate to the Examiner how long?

A Since 1953.

Q Have you served in various capacities with the
Company in Caxlsbad?

4 Yes, I have.

Q Among others, besides that of General Manager,

which positions have you held from time to time?

T

B

A Accountant, Chilef Accountant, Comptroller, Assis-
vant Industrial Relations Manager.

Q In reference to your present position as the
Manager oi the Amax property, <an you sive the present,

pertinent information regarding economic data as to the

cales of potash in this country from your property, domestic

sales, price, and SO on.
A Right. I did not bring a current price list, out

the current price list depends on the srades of procuct that

you sell, but the current price list reflects somewhere

a the mining
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around $47 oxr 348 vex ton., The past couple months it has

&

averaged soméwiiere around $4Z2 to $&3 per tou. Our projec-

tions for the balance of the yean we project that we will

i e

S

get an avé%aoe price of $50 pex ton of pétash.

Q Is there any differentiation bétween what you are
describing as domestic oprice and off-shore sales?

A At the @resen; time the pricei%or'off—shore
sales i higher than domestic; I'&ﬂtalkiégrabout what we

think the average will be.

=ty

Q = Nowy you were present durxing .the testimony o

av ’ J —
Mining Engineer for the Company. In conhection with the sale
of the product that you anticipate to retover from the

area shown on Exhibit I, both east and wést, as the Manager

of Amax Properties, do you believe there'is commercially

‘recoverable potash in those areas?

A I'm positive of it.
Q And as Manager have vou made decisions that commit

the Company to pursue this mining in thié area?

A Yes. Ve have already developeé slopes in the east;
we are in the process of developing slopgs in the west; we
have orderad over a million-~dollars worth of equipment

especially designed to handle this low-grade or: and we

plan to oxder moxre in the comin; year.

the o
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_\ Q, ggw is the muriate of potash sold from the
. Carlsbad Basin? - V
o - A .1!:3, TUG e mm e e e T :
Q (Interrupting Your gustomary sale is an f.o.b.
Carlsbad?
A Yes, f.o0.b. Carlsbad, yes.
Q And the prices‘yoﬁ have given heretofore on your
estimate are f.o.b. Carlsbad prices?
A That is correct.
Q  In conmection with the capital outlay that is | o
estimated for this projected area into the area sought to
Af: 7 ‘ ' “be vauifed,as well as your presently included area, do

~you have any figures that would be of material value in
_assisting the Examiner in making a decision? Capital outlay?
A I would say to mine fhis upper -ore zone we will
+ prehably snend; hefore we arxe through;somewhere around
$3,000,000 in additional equipment., Now, part of this is
due to the fact that we have to mine more tons from these

o~

“inished product,

-

low-grade areas to set the same amcunt of

3

. -

: ‘ and part of it is due to the ct that we have to have

specialized couipment, lower-~height ccuipment, to opexste in

7O . N ! 2 e e g
the 48-iccn heights.
T ; -~ T3 > Py ey e 3y e |
) in coancoivion with costs and prorlis, nave you nac
| 4
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prgp@pggyggmgggpgyggw}:g:@g}ﬁ,an”Qxhibit vhich vou have

Sefore vou which shows break-cven calculations asrto the
per-ton‘df product? |
A Yes, sir.
MR. FEEZER: I do not have a number on this, Mzx.
Nutter, but if we may, we can each individually mark it, I
think, as Exhibit VI, is that correct?
(Whereupon, a‘discussion

wae held off the record.\
Q tould you tell us, Mr. VWitness, what this Exhibit

) Y& SN Lo nryindically work a 'break-even

ealculation." This has to be upndated every three orf four -

.
3

wonthe due to chanves in sales price, due to changes in

operating cosis. In @his sarticuler inctance we have taken

our 1975 standard costs and estimated what these costs would

be at varicus sales prices per ©on from $30 to $50, and at

various ore ~=rades from & oercent to 14 percent.

Q Mow, that line runs Ixom lef+ to right across tue
ton of the paze, is that correci?

A Right,

G aad the price nor tons are oa the leir; theore s
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no dollar sizn set forth but i starts with 50 dollars and

zoes to 307

A That is correct. '
Q Co aheady-now,—with vour avnlanation.
A All right. For example, at $59 ner ton at 13 percent

ore,our operating costs based on our 1975 standard costs
would be $23.15, so we would have a net :profit per ton of

$25.85. This is before Federal and State income tax.

£

Q And these figures projected for the various grades
and the various prices down to a $30~per-ton figure resulting

in a $8.71-per-ton profit as shown in the lower right-hand

box, is that right?
A That is correct at 14 percent ‘ore.
Q 14 percent ore, e, Kirby used a figuve of $40

ner ton,. .That figure is at the approximate center of the
Exhibit. Would you comment on what has .been happening to
the price picture for potash in the last six wonths, ox

longex, if vou believe it pertinewnt?

A A11 vight. The price of potash went down to about

3

$13 a ton in 1970, ana it has radually risen. A vear
1

ago it was up avound $22 a ton; at the present time it is

around $42 2 ton, and we project that it will de $50 a ton -

averace f‘or the balance ol the year.
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Q " Kave you recgnply pdrti&ipatcd in a fertilizer
industry rounavtable%iﬁ Washington, D.C.

A ’W"Né;WSit;"I“ﬁiﬁ“ﬁﬁtg‘howevcrvl -- e

Q (Intcrrupting Do you have access to the data
‘tbat was put out at that conference?

A Yee, sir.

Q And in coqnection with its effect, insofar as

potash is concerned, are you able to tell the Examiner what

the projections are for the demand and price as estimated
by the fertilizer industxy?

e 8
RE, +

rh

cir. [ would 1i pEERL

P

—A -Yes, T have permission, O

read an excerpt of this presentation; it was presented DY

Everett C. Ho¥n, President of Amax Chemical, and reflects

what we feel is going to happen to the price of potash, and

®
o,

why. If I may quote this, or re it: (Reading) Let's

0

ompany --
e

take an esample of an oldex potash

MR. KELLAHIN: (Interrupting) If the Examiner

[
<

please. 1 would object to this. The Yitness 1s mnoi ueie

be cross-examined. Mr. Brown 1is familiar with all the in-
formation thet went into this and --

MR, FEEZER: (Intertupting)

Mr. Examiner.

I will lay a fcundation,
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r:3
AT TS
BY MR, FEEZER:
e Ao B . Manaoaoay..of _Amax Arva. antl raoenonceiah e Soase
N‘ -xvs A l.l\\~Avu(v—‘.-~ - - - ERE 5 - Jv\‘ M\'L}t‘vllu s A JV‘-’

or is the Potash Property of Carlsbad vespnonsible for sales

L

of this product? Do you particivate in it?

A I participate in it but I do not have that
respons ibility.

Q It's not direct responsibility but you have to sell
the product when it comes out?

A Tuat's right., |

Q Are ¥ou familiarvwith'and‘dqryou underStand:theM,m;
marketing procedure of potash?

A Yesg, sir, I do.

Q And ére you in concurrence Qith the-figure& or
the documented iigures, that are available té the industry

about the price and the projections of potash? ..

A Yes, ‘1 am.
Q And weculd you tell the sxaminer what those are?
A I feel that the price of potash will have to be

in the $508 to $50~ per- ton, in that range, in the future.

If they are not,there will be nc further development for

"potash,

Q And what, in your Jjudument, js the basis for that

nrocedure to develop?
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A The bigh capital costs and the fact that most of the
) ' B “high=grade ore deposiis Lathe United States-arc -already - - e
taken up ox are depleted.
. -~ Q . .In connection with the present mine workings as
shown on Exhibits I and II, in the ordexrly development of
: this mining oropexrty, is it now based on the present price
¥ : f
: of potesh economically practical to pursue the upper-level
: ore?
o A Ver,; definitely.

Q And is it _your judgment as the Manager of this
mine that to pursue this upper-level ore as shown on the
exhibits that extensions of R~111-A to protect the oéen—mine S e
workings should occux?

A Yes.

Q Are vou in agreement with your Engineer avout the
five-yearc projection, and if sq will you explain why?

A I am in agreement; I work with him very closely;

we plan to mine that western area in conjunction with
mining from lower-ore zone, and I look to his calculations
and T agree with his assumntions,

Q In connection with the line drawn on £xhibit 1I
by the Examiner, whexe there was some testimony regarding

the main-ore body, does this also, ia your judment as the




tions if vou'had to do it at this time?
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Mana sex, aeed Dootectinn by exifension of R-111-A7

Q As a4 manaisey of this araserty, could vou indicale

wha+ would bé rhe zenlacement e¢ost of your surface installe-

1

A We think in the neizhborhood of $3 5,000,000 ax

our plant.
Q and ii these uaderziound workiungs were endangered
oY a gas inilusion decame a fact, would it in efiect

nq}liﬁy_#@eivalue of that suriace investmeat?

in
in

vany g dmnenit
voury. auazment

a hazard to the life of the workmen overating undexrzround

equipment 1 rhe mine?

A | Yes, siz. .

Q Is there any#hiJg further tihat vou can tell the
Examinerfaﬁbﬁt“the éébné@ics 37 the area prooosed soughi-
for extension ox potash nrice in eneral, or material?
A ALl I can s;y ig we wouldn't be 5cing a2 there,
we wouldn't be investing ia unew mining equipment ,if we
dién't thiak it was an economizal 2¢2 body. We'lrs cerstaia

it¥s an econonical oro souy, .

¥ Aad Dy the saac oxea, o azec of osroditecsiion?
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MR, FEEZER:. Pass the Witness,

CROSS EXAMINATION .

‘BY MR. KELLAHIN: -
o <"'Q” .'ﬁf.”ﬁféﬁn,'yéﬁrééstiéié& on-your projections on
price of potash; did you make a projection in '69 when
the price was high? |

A Did i make ‘a projection in '697?

Q Yes. What price did you anticipate then?

ffff A In '6%9-we-projected about what it was.
Q It fell off sharply after that didn't it?
—~ A Yes. Well, it was low in '69 too.
Q Did you préject an increase to what it was?
A No, we didn't. 1In '69 we projected it would be

that price or lower in 1970, and it was.
Q Well, did you make projections in 1966 when it
was at $21.447
A Did I make a projection for when?
For the future years, '67, '68.
Yes, we did.

Did you forecast the drop in the price in potash?

P« B S o

We thought there would be some drop; we didn't

realize it would be nearly what it was,
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: ) B & You didnit;;jaliagwitwuduldwsg.597$14;95w17“‘39?--
A No, sic, I did not.
Q ~ Now, in comnection with rhis svojettion of the
I ‘rwr’price of potash, did I understand rhar you were testifying
on what some: other emﬁloyee of your company héd come up
) with in connection with a confe;ence'of some kind?
) A That is correct.

Q Where was this cdnierencé?

A It was in wash;nthnAﬁ.Cii “f i

Q In connection with what?

A It was a fertilizer industfy round table held at

”: the Sheraton Hotel in Washington; D.C.

Q When was that? |

A ‘That was on December 3xd, 1974, .

Q Are you familiar with ‘the szandfjurv investigatidn:
of price Fiving in pstash?

A Yes, I an.

Q And your company is being investizated?

A Yes, it is. ,

G Now, oa vour Exibiibit vI you have "cost-per-ton of
product” and as I uncerstand it, that's your histocical
expecrience og --

A (Igterfuptiﬁd; Ho, it is oot historicsl oxoericpoos
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pecause you

3
o

L

=3

It

Q Lha

can't basc anythda, ou historieal exserience,

is is our pest projection,

Whal is it pased on?

is based on past experjence and based on our

orojection oj inflation, what we wivht

union -- it's based on our 1375 standarxd costs,

i have to pav in

which is

QurAAbAe,.St .esti mate-haged on

that we wudave

year.

)

Q Do

divide that against the total tomnase n
o oSk

1s your cost ner ton

¢ ©ov all ihe informatiosn and knowlaire

vi viaat our costs are Loiag o be for this

you take your toral cost of operation and

roduced and say that

A That is coxrect .

Q Well, what were vour total
your total tonnage f{or 15747

A I do not have thar

L ¢Osi{s and what was

<

available right now,

Q That is what rhis ig wes2a on?

A Mo, it isu't, € is vased on 137 nrotecitions
standard cosis.

{ Well, vhat 1s thoe fapas oo HORaal 20518 wia o
Jea Loy LUTIe

A ELRRET BT S R T I D Prpays ~= L have oo
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d
calceulate
Q (Interruptiag)  That's refined nroduct?
A Thai's the total aroduct. Now, for 14 perecent
pe ‘

you would have to mine a lot lass ore than vou would 3,

“igures are based ou the fact that we're not

5

but these

going to process at any of these rades; we've goiul to

blend the ore from the lowery ove zone witi: the ore From

the upper ore zone and maintain somewhere over a 13! percent

K20 grade tuxough our mill. :

]

Q Well, you're taiking about mineanle orz, z2ren’t
you?
A Yes 1 am.
; -~ < . - . . . P |
Q Let's just confine this thing to this thizd ore

zone here. What kind of ore are vyou talking about wininz

here?

roughly 13 pexcent

Q What does it cost you to mine that ore?

A Just exactly what we hrave right here, theée
nercentapss.,

Q Well, vou've zot 13 nerxceat, and I doa't

uaders tand hew to read voux exnibit; could you zive me thae
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-

re
jee

ore we

T we sold it at $40 a tov and vwe had L0 serxcent

think it would cost us $275.13 a ton; this is finished

product.

qQ

B L e mrean . e~
NOWy CHld L LD bg‘ STOUTOHT v wu s DI ORe SR

cost of operation? .

A

A

S | | Q

L

I3

TN Q

applica

That is coxrect.

Exclusive of income tax?

Exclusive only of Federal and State income tax.
Bult that does include your Severahce tax and othex

ble taxes?

Yes, it does.

kst ficure do vou use; you say it is 550 toms

of product?

A

B0 &

L

Yes.
What does it cost vou to mine 050 tons oi product?

Multiply 250 by $25.19, that will give it to you.

Wwill that give an accurais figure?
wWell, it's as accurate as we can estimate it.

1t is a reflectior of your actual cost of operation?
Thet 1s coxrect.
what zoes into those cost of operations?

All olant costs, evervthing at the olant, including

royalties, properiy raxes, all taxes; 511 costs except, as 1
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rorated to us; even our home office prorated expense goes

into this,.

Yookwise at our particular plamt so there is no more

CASE 5428
61

Q It is all prorated back to t
A That's correct. |

Q Now, does it include the depletion factor?
A Yes, dépreciation, very definitely.

Q I'm talking about depletionm of the ore body;

hhat?into -

A (Interrupting) We have alrcady dispensed -that

depletion in this particular cost item.

Q In this mine at the present time?

e an e

A ~That is corrvect.
MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Mr. Brown.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:
Q Mr. Brown, at the top of this Exhibit VI it

says, "Includes Division G and A" under that 230-per-ton

product, What does that mean?

A Yes, sir. That is a proration. We have potash
" {nterests also in Canada and this 1is the general and
adminictrative expense from our New York and Gren-

nich, Connecticut, office prorated
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expenses; this

A Back

Q Okay.

CASE 5428

2
back to us. Sowe of this expense is prorated to, of
course, the ore that we ‘et f£rom Canada.

Q@ 'Soide MG and A" means zeneral and administrative

is overhead back Xast?
East, that is correct.

How, would you clarify in my mind why,

as the sales price per ton goes up from $30 to $50,that

Hweﬁhave an increase in the cost.of mining and nrocegcin

this frowm $45.25 to $27 for 10 percent ore?

A Yes,

sir. 1t is due primarily to property and

production taxes and royalties. The more you get for your

Potash -- we have -- I don't know whether you know our

Pl ol
Lt

system of property and produciion tax, but it is based

on gross sales.

production tax

severance tax,

As our gross sales go up our property and
goes up, The same thing is true of royalties,

Zr0Ss recelpts tax, the whole bit,.

Q Okay. 3o this is primarily then the taxes on
the product?
A Righta
Q It becomes more as the value zo0es un?
A Right,
MR NUOTTER: Ave there zny further auactiong nf

this Witness?

He may be excused. 9 rou have anothex
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witness, Mr, Feezer?

MR, FEEZER: No, siv, we will conclude with this-

Witness,

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone hacve

&
£
o

firther testimony

in this cage?

(Whereupon, a discussion

was held off the record.)

MR. FEEZER: TFor the record PUurposes I need to

mobe for adwission of Exhibits I thf%ugh VI at this time,
if ‘there is no objection.

MR, NUTTER: Amax Exhibite 1 ¢

arough VI w

=
*-\
).l

be
R ,{. . .
admitted into evidence,

(Whexeupon Amax Exhibits

I through VI were admitted infg

evidence.)

MR. KELIAHTN

If the Examiner please, I have

already talked ro Mr., Feezer about this, and we were unable

to get Mr. Warnool

¢k in this case unril Monday. I have no

qualm with the Jegal notice in this case but my company did

not know of the cage until the 12th ang they called me and

we immediately started trying to arranze to put on a case,

s0 I would like to ask that the case be recessed and nerhaons

W& can ~-- vou can't agree on a aate right at the moment?
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3 3
- : k. TRTANMIL Gk g

MR, FEEZER: 71'm a Littie ¥eluor TIZNT at Fhe
moment because of commitments with the management people of

a laborx negotiation coming up shortly and I would like to

communicate with you and with'Mr. Nutter about g date in

the neary future.

MR, KELLAHIN: 1If that i satisfactory,that is

satisfactory with US; we can try to arrange a date for the

continued case,

MR, NUTTER: Okay. We can continue this cage

but we're 50ing to assume that all parties of interest have

had notice of this Hearing today and are presént, and the

only Way-we can continue it without a definite date would be

if you waived any further lesal nolice that we will make

personal contact with the date that the Nearing is set,

As far as T know we have two appearances. Mr., C.A. Feezer

of Carlshad fpy Amax Chemical, and pyr, J.W. Kellahin of

Santa Fe for Superior 0Qil Company, Gulf and Scuthland

Royalty, is thig coxrrect?

MR, KELLAHIN: That ic eorrect, and we will waive

any further aotice.

MR NUTTER: I+ jr is asreeable to all pasti

LCE

then we will continue this case 0 some dindefinite time

axd arranceceptg Will be wade so vach counsel will se




N/

definitely notified at the time of the place of

MR, KELLAHIN: Thank you.

(Whereupon, the Hearing

was concluded at 3:02 p.m.)

CASE 5428

55

Hearing.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF SANTA FE

I, RICHARD L. NYE Louft Repoztc do hnrebv certl.Fv

that the foregoing and attached TLanscrlpt of Hearlng be—

fore the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported

" by me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

-7
o _/

/

y R
////é/ / C.- ; /f //
RICHARD L. NYE{ (,ogft Reporter

I do heredy certify that the foregoing is
& qoxplete record of the prooeedings ip

the Exaufner hearing ¢f Case No. O ¥24 .,
ward by op on._.. 19 , 19,

.» Examine*
Now' uico 013 onservttion Comission
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I. R. TRUJILLO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
- : LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO PHIL R. LUCERO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501

, STATE GEOLOGIST
A L.PORTER, JR.
March 25, 1975 | SECRETARY —~ DIRECTOR

- Re: CASE NO. 5428

Mr. C. A. Feezer ORDER NO. R=111-J

Dow and Feezer

Attorneys at Law L

Post Office Box 128 Applicant: o
cariahad, New Mexico 88229_ ST AMAY CHRS !IC.&L CORPORATTOM

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Ve truly yours,

S Bz, Y.

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC b
Artesia OCC x .
Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Jason Kellghin
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED |BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5428
Order No. R-111-0

APPLICATION OF AMAX CHEMICAL
CORPORATION FOR THE EXTENSION
i OF THE POTASH~OIL AREA, EDDY
| COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDE2R OF THE COMMISSION

| BY THE COMMISSION:

_This cause came on for hearing at $ a.m. on March 19,'i§75,
f at Santa Ps, Naw Mexico, before Examiner panjel S. Nutter, ‘
- NOW, on this _ 25th _ day of March, 1975, the Commission,
. & 'quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the .
. record, 'and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being

¢ fully advised in the premises,

(1) That due public notice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2). That the applicant, Amax C.emical Corporation, seeks
an _extension of the Potash-0il Area as defined in Order No.
R-111-A, as amended, by the addition of the fo

llowing describéd
lands in Eddy County, New Mexico: d

]
3

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM

Section 13: S/2 SE/4

Section 14: Ww/2 SW/4

Section 23: N/2 NwW/4, SE/4 NW/4, S/2 NE/4
Section 24: nNw/4, W/2 NE/4, NE/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

Secti{on 14: W/2Z NE/4 .

Section 18: swa

(37 That the evidence presented indicates that the above-
described acreage contains potash deposits in commercial quanti-

(4} That to promote the orderly development of the natural

i resources in tha potash-oil area, Order No. R-111-A should be
. amended to include the above

n
i
i

B
i
¢

i

i

il
il

-described acreage in the Potash-
0il Area.
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| ane
Case No., 5428
Order No. R-11l1-~J

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

Yl) That Order No. R-111-A, as amended, be and the same

,i is hereby amended to include the following-described acreage

i withidn- the confines cf the Potash-01l Area in Eddy County, New
Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: S/2 SE/4

Section 14: W/2 sSwW/4

Section 23: N/2 NW/4, SE/4 NW/4, S/2 NE/4
Section 24: NW/4, W/2 NE/4, NE/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Sectlon 14: W/2 NE/Z
Section 18: SwW/4

i (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retainéﬁ-for the
| entry of such further orders as the Commission may dsem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

i STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL COJSERVATION COMMISSION
n
—17423:-¢ZL*~*—4 ——

I./ R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

—

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

iSEAL

il

gjr/




Leases .Involved in R-111A Extension

= Lease No ; Exgiration Date

; M-873 , | State

1LC-067319 A : " Septeimber 10, 1990
. ‘ ' 1C-067319 B September 10, 1990

1C-067319 C ; September 10, 1990

1
!
i
!

i
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EXHIBIT IV
" Core Tests in Vicinity of Ore Bodies Shown on
Exhibit I
Hole No. Sec, TWP Range Thickness % KoO » % Mineral
37 T 13 19 29 48" 14.21 22.45 »
: - !
73 14 19 29 48" 7.8 12.32
70 13 19 29 48" 14,51 22.93
71 A 19 29 48" 8.6 13.59
o dfhr 2 19 29 48" 13.05 20.62
Pzt —
86 23 19 29 48" 5.3 8.37
W-5 13 19 29 48" 13.18 20.82
v SESNnS———y w ) .
87 23 19 29 48" 157 25.65 Zekad s
13, 24 19 29 48" 124 9.5
0 S E——
Q
83 = 13 19 29 48" Barren -
12 13 9 g 11.32 17.8 &
1‘—“ 1 55 7, ”n . .
U 1 1 29 4 2 9 50
. 82 I 14 19 29 48" Barren - \
7% L 14 i9 29 48" 12.03 19.01 \‘g
A -
56 l 10 19 3c 48" 17.68 27.93 3
S1A 10 19 30 48" 15.48 - 24 .46 \;\'
21 10 19 30 _48" 14.82 23.42
[T/g, 14 19 30 48" 11.01 17.40 '
. SE——————.
R
—355 . 15 19 30 Z3" 9.79 15.47
o .
]
50 W . 14 19 30 48" 15.54 24,55
#
43 l 14 19 30 48" 12.28 19.40

REFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
GJL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MAK _ EXHIBIT NO.

CASE NO.

S425

et e AL A ke n et



MINERALOGY OF PRINCIPAL MINERAL

Sylvite

¥CL

1 Formula :

% K,C 100%Z KCL = 63.17% K,0

Conversi’on-?actfor 1.58 (multiply 7 K,0 by 1.58 to find "~
9. mineral)

) oA
PRSI
ko Dt e T




Break Even Calculation
wwwwmlnclﬁdes“Diﬁigiggmgwg”

sl § edm

LR AMAX CHEMICAL CORPORATION - CARLSBAD

A at $2.30 P/T Product

e

e e e e e

Cost Per Ton Product Profit or (Loss) Pexr Ton Product
6% 8% 10% | 127 { 4% 6% 8% 10% 12% 14%
( 36,40 30,60 27.13 24281 23,15 13,60 19.40 | 22.87 25,19 26,85
48 36.21 | 30.42 i 26 on | 24,62 122,97 | J 11.79 | 17.58 21.06 | 23,38 | 25,03
46 36,03 30,23 26.76 | 24 .44 22.78 “ 9,97 15.77 19,24 21,56 53;22
‘44 35,84 30.04 26,57 24,25 422,59 “ 8.16 13.96 17.43 19.75 21,41
42 35,65 29,86 26,38 24;06 22,41 6.35 12.14 15,62 17.% 19.59
40 '35.46 | 29.67 | 26.19 23,88 122,22 , 4.54 | 10,33 | 13.81 | 16.12 17.78
38 35,28 29.49 26,01 23,69 | 22.04 “ 2.72 8.51 11,99 14,31 15,96
36 35,09 29,30 25,82 723.50 21.85 .91 6,70 10.18 12.50 14,15
34 34,91 29,11 25.64 | 23,32 21,66 1 \ (:91) 4,89 8.36 10,68 12,34
32 24.72 | 28.92 | 25.45123.13 21,48 2.72)| 3.08 | 6,55 8.87 | 10.52 |
. ’%@%@g L&;@%_mm .06 | 8.71}
_ 0 '
C7 ~ — :
ol e BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER g ahali & ¢
L ”7/0 OIL CONSERVATION COMﬁA%lON ~
U o m - EXHIBIT NO. ﬂ #/ e A
: PR case NO.___ 2% W are Aada
o bl —— .
- . A ’) fl h S



W.THOMAS KELLAHIN

KELLAHIN AND FOX

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
500 DON GASPAR AVENUE
POST OFFICE BOX (769

JASON W. KELLAHIN
SANTA FE, NE EX .
ROBERT E.FOX NT €, NEW MEXICO 87501 ' TELEPHONE 982-4315
AREA CODE S80S
February 14, 1975
\
Mr

A. L. Porter, Jr., Director
C neervafu on Commission of New Mewico. BT

~— e 22 RO L 2020 == S

i1
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe/, New Mexico 87501

o)

Re: Case No. 5428 - Application of Amax Chemical
Corporation for extension of the Potash-0il Area

Dear Mr. Porter:

L The Superior Oil Company, Gulf Oil Corporation, and
Southland Royalty ‘Company, owners of oil and gas mineral in-
__teérests within the ‘area covered by the exten51on ‘of the o0il-

”oouabu area eougﬁe by Amax Chemical Corporation,; intend to
appear and oppose the proposed extension. Hearing on the
-proposed extension is presently set for February 19, 1975.

Notice of the hearihy was received by Superior in their
Midland office on Fcbruary 12, and they have had no time
in which to prepare for the hearlng. I have contacted a com-
petent m1n1ng engineer, who states he will need additional
time to icheck the area involved and prepare his report on
the presence or absence of potash bearing ores 'in commerc1a1
quantltles. . .

For this reason we request that the hearing, scheduled
be fore the Commission's examiner be. vacated, and that the
case be ‘rescheduled for hearing before the full Comm1551on
sometlme after the middle of March, which should give suffi-
cient tlme to prepare. We are not adverse to a hearing
be fore an examiner, but hearing before the Commission will
probably avoid unnecessary delay and expense.

Byécopy of this letter I am advising the attorney for
Amax Chemical Corporation of this request.

Your consideration of this request for a continuance
will be appreciated.

Yours very truly,

QW L. Kl

Jason W. Kellahin
JWK:ks ’

cc: C. A. Feezer, Esq.
Williard B. Wagner, Jr., Esqg.

L
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EEZER
885-3236 . a85-5994

AREA CODE 505

DDOW AND F
ATTORNEYS A
BUS YLRMINAL sul

P.O.BOX 128

CARLSBAD. NEW MEXIC

T LAW
LDING

o 88220

February 24, 1975

S. Nutter, Chief Engineer
igsion

Mr. Daniel
ation Comml

0il ConserV
P. 0. Box 2088
gwaexico 87501

ganta Fe, N
Re: Aﬁbiizéﬁiéﬁ of “Amax Chem e OTpOY
tion for an Order amending R-111A and
"Wseeking_anjgxpension of Potash-0il Area in
_Eddy County. o -
Dear Mr. Nutter:
r for Amax Chemical Corporation,
omplicated by labor

the manage
hedule is ¢
f times that
he R-111A

As Mr. Brown,
jndicated to you, his time sC
and you suggested we advise you 9
to continue the Hearing on the
orning hearing on
14

negotiations
would be satisfactory for us
extension applicatiOn. We would prefer a m
eitherfFridéy,‘March 21st or Friday, March 98th, so that we coY
complete the bélance,of the Hearing eturn to Carlsbad during
the afternoon hours. -
Mr. Kellahin indicated that his schedule was du
with enough notice he could arrange his schedul
~ne of the above dates W
n of this casée

and. ¥
ite flexible

e to correspond
i1l be

i/

and wiL -
with you and us. {le hope that on€
for scheduling of the completio
F{ !..n_ Q '
etk it

convenient
We await your response.
2 »;a? » V,&Lﬁ-‘-“‘s A
ERA . {*" Very truly yours.gy, Z’ d, oe He O T
'ﬁéﬂﬁff?if : . 4knhﬂdh4
oW & FEEZER w0 Good o -
8
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Docket No. 7-75

Dockets Nos. 8-75 and 9~75 are tentativel; set for'hearing on April 2, and
April 16, 1975. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in
advance of hearing date. :

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WéDNESDAY ~ MARCH 19, 1975

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCh ROOM,
STATE LAND OFTICE BUTTDING = SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followiiig cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or

Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner: T -

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt, and
Chaves Counties, New Mexico, for April, 1975;

(2)  Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
five prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and
Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for April, 1975.

.,CASEH§415; (Continued from the February 19, 1975, Examiner Hearing)

- Application of Burk Royalty Co., for ‘a unit agreement Chaves
" County, New Mexico. Applicant in the above-styled cause,‘seemb
~approval for the Double L Oueen Unit Area, comprising 2670 acres,
more or less, of Federal,;State, and fee lands in Townships 14
~and 15 South, Ranges 29 and 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

CASE 5409: (Continued & Readvertised)

Application of Atlantic Richtlelo Company.for a non—standard gas
proration unit, an unorthodox gas well location, and simul€aneocus
dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled
‘cause, seeks approval of % 320-acre non-standard gas proration umnit
comprising the SE/4 of Section 12 and the NE/4 of Section 13, both
in Township 24 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, to be simulténeously dedicated to its George ¥W. Toby
WN Wells Nos. 4, 1, and 1-A, located, respectively, in Units I and
P of said Section 12 and/in Unit A of said Section 13.

CASE 5438: Application of Exxon Corporation for special pool rules, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicaﬂt,'in the above-styled cause, seeks the pro-
mulgation of temporary special rules for the Fairview Mills-Wolf-
camp Gas Pool, Township!25 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New
Mex{ico, including a provision for 640-acre spacing units,

CASE 5439: Application of Gulf 011! Corporation for the amendment of Order
No. R-4079, Lea County,’ New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cavse, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-4079, whici
order, as amended, authorized the commingling, prior to measure-
ment, of Hobbs Grayburg-San Andres, Hobbs-Blinebry, and Bowers-
Seven Rivers productioﬁ from its ¥. D. Grimes A" and "B" Leases
in Sectionsg 32 and 33, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, to ;ubladejin said commingling authority Hobbs-Drinkard
production..
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday -~ March 19, 1975 Docket No. 7-75

CASE 5440:

CASE 5441:

CASE 5442:

CASE 5443:

CASE 5444:

CASE 5445:

-2~

‘Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for two unorthodox ofl well

locations, Lea County, Neéw Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location ‘of its
South Penrose Skelly Wells Nos. 220 and 262 to be located, respec-
tively, 1034 feet from the South line and 2635 feet from the i
West line of Sectfion 5 and 1300 feet from the South line and 1139
feet from the East line of Section 8, both in Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Penrose Skéily Pool, "Lea Countv ‘New Mexico.
Applicant further- secks tie amendment of Order No. R-2794 to
provide an administrative procedure for the approval of additional
unoxthodox locations for inJection and Droduc ng wells within the

~South Penrose Skelly Unit Area.

'Application of J. Gregory Merrion and Robert L. Bayless for down-

hole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicants, in

the above~styled cause, seék authority to commingle undesignated

Callup and Basin-Dakota’ production in the wellbore of the El Paso
Canyon Largo NP Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 3, Town-
ship 24 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of David Fasken for an unorthodox gas well location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant in the above~sty1ed ‘catise;
seeks approval for the unorthodox lecation'or "his Feil Federal
Well No. 1, to be drilled ‘660 feet from the North and West lines
of Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 25 East, Cemetery-Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Wexico, the N/2 of sald Section 28 to
be dedicated to the well.

Appiication of Sun $il Company for pool creation and special ‘pool
rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled .
cause, seeks the creation of a new oil -pocl-for Bone Sprlng produc—
tion for its Jenuxngs~Federa1 Well No. 1, 1ocated in Unit F of

‘Section 19,,Townsh1p 19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New

Mexico’ s "'the promuigation of special’ pool rules therefor,
includin, ;a provision for 160-acre proration units.

Application of C & K Petroleum, Inc., for pool creation and gpecial
pool rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the establishment of a new gas pool for pro-
duction from the Wolfcamp formation for its Harold Olive Com No. 1
Well, located in Unit O of Section 14, Townshlp 22 South, Range 26
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of temporary
special rules therefor, including a provision for 320-acre spacing
units.

Application of C & K Petroleum, Inc., for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp formation
underlying the S/2 or, in the alternative, the SE/4 of Section 14,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East, Fddy County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to its Harold Olive Com Well No. 1, located at an ortho-
dox location in the SE/4 of said Section 14. Also to be considered
will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allo-
cation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges
for supervision. Also to be ccusidered is the designation of the
applicant as operator of the well and a charge for the risk involved
in drilling said well.
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - March 19, 1975  Décket Nov 7=75
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3 : CASE 5446: Application of C & K Petroleum, Inc., for pool creation and special

pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled
cause, seeks the establishment of a néw oil pool for Strawn produc-

] . e -tion_for its Shipp "27" Well No. 1, located in © f Section 27,
. ) ' Township 16 South, Rangé 37 Bast, ‘Lea ' County, N «soé,and”the
promulgation of temporary special rules therefc »J_,-guding a

provision for 80-acre proration units.

S CASE 5447: Application of C & K Petroleum, Inc., for amendment of Otrder No.
IR ) R-4857, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
VR , cause, seeks amendment of Order No. R-4857, which order pooled

B all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying
the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 27, Township 16 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, to pool all such mineral intetests
underlying the S/2 SE/4 of said Section 27.

CASE 5428: (Continued from the February 19, 1975, Examiner Hearing)

g' h ' Application of Amax Chemical Corporation for the extension of the
3 \\\ Potash-0il1 Area, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
: styled cause, seeks the extension of the Potash-0il Area in Eddy
; County; Mew Mexico, as defined by Order No. R-111-A, asamended,
j' by the addition of the following described lands:
AN - SN -

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST

Section 13: S/2 SE/4

Section 1l4: W/2 SW/4
Section 23: N/2 NW/&4, SE/4 WW/&, S/2 NE/4
! Section 24: NW/4, W/2 NE/4, NE/4 NE/&

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST
Section 14: W/2 NE/4
Section 18: SW/4
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DOW anD FEEZER

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

JAMES L OOW : BUS TERMINAL BUILDING a85-3236 - 885-5994

CHARLES A.FEEZER - P.0O.BOX 128 AREA CODE .505
1 CARLSBAD. NEW MEXICO 88220

December 10, 1974

_ Mr. Daniel S. Nutter, Chief Engineer

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088 °
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Application of Amax Chemical
Corporation for an Order amending
R-11A and seeking an extension of

- Potash-0il Area in Eddy County.

Dear Mr. Nutter:

~As per lour telephone conversation, I enclose three copies
of the application of Amax Chemical Corporation for an exten-
sion of R-111lA.

 You had requested that I call this to your attention and

indicate that based on present Commission hearings already

scheduled that this matter would be set in Santa Fe on February

19, 1975. # P e O

I woulél apprecidte your acknowledging this to me and indi-
cating the time and room number of the hearing.

Very truly yours,

C. A. Feezer B ~N

CAF:ah

ce: Mr. Bob Kirby _
Amax Chemical Corporation PULREL AL

P. O. Box 279 2’7- 75,

Carlsbad, New Mexico 838220

DOCKET MAWED _ @%Q‘W'W{ |

o 37078

————————tl

F oo 3‘/‘?~’2(’*£®W’4




BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OII. CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

- ;  APPLICATION OF AMAX CREMICAL

R-111A-AND SEEKING AN EXTENSION OF
THE POTASH-OIL AREA IN EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

N Nt o N7 Nt

T : | - APPLICATTION

[
3:'}.
RS

)
&
A\

S

No.

COMES NOW Amax Chemical Corporation, a Delaware corporation,

; and authorized to do business in the State of New Mexico, states:
% " 1. Amax Chemical Corporation is the owner of the following
: " described potash leases and sub-leases, to-wit:
: Federal - LC067319 A, B and C
; State - M2657A and M19051
State - M873 Sub-lease.
which leases and permits cover among other property the’following
i described lands, to-wit: C
: .. SECTION 14 Township 198 Range. 29E
Wy SwuX - Containing approximately 80 acres
2 SECTION 23 Township 195 Range 29E
Ny NWL . Containing approximately 80 acres
SE% NWy v t L 40 n
Sk NE% + " " 55 ™
| + SECTION 13 Township 198 Range 29E
g S¥ SE% Containing apvroximately 80 acres
| _/ SECTION 24 Township 19S 29E,
f NW% v Containing approximately 160 "
, Wy NEY% " ' 80 '
NE% NEY% o7 " " 40 H

SLCTION 18 Township 198

Range 30E

n

Wi Containing approximately

~

.

160 acres

ERRE=> wtran



‘ SECTION 14 Township 198 Range 30E

wy NEX V7 Containing approximately 80 acres

2. Amax Chemical Corporation has heretofore mined from
the first ore zone, as numbered by the U.S.G.S., but an upper ore
zone, &S disclosed by coring, indicate the presence of potentially
commercial recoverable potash within the boundaries of the pro-

perties described.

3. Further basis for this Application of extension is for
the protection of open mine workings within the area from oil or
as intrusions. The lands applied to be included are within the
oil-potash area as outlined by the federal government.

4. Mining operations of the Applicant, in some instances,
are already beyond the oil-potash boundaries as described in the
ocC Order R-111A as amended and your Applicant 1s without protection
from oil and gas development on State lands where there are open

mine workings.

5. The names and addresses of parties interested in the

Application as known to the Applicant are as follows:

Superior 0il Company
P. 0. Box 1500
Midland, Texas 76701

Mr. C. H. Madsen

Bell Petroleum Company
218 First Saving Bldg.
Midland, Texas 79701

southland Royalty
405 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. A. L. Worley, Jr.

Allied Chemical Corporation
Union Texas Petroleum Division
P. 0. Box 2120

Houston, Texas 77001

E. A. Culbertson and Vallace Irwin
P. 0. Box 1071
Midland, Texas 79701

WHEREFORE, AMAX CHEMICAL CORPORATION requests that the Com-
on fiyx a time and place for hearing before the Commission

anA
HLO O AV

-
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Dockét No. 5-75
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Application of Amax Chemical Corporation for the extension of the
Potagh-0il Area, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the extension of the Potas -01i1 Area in Eddy
County, New Mexico, as defined by Order No. as amended,
by the addition of the following described lands:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST

Section 13: S/2 SE/4

Section l4: W/2 sw/ b

Section 23: N/2 NW/4, SE/4 NW/4, $/2 NE/4

Section 24: NW/4, W/2 NE/4, NE/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 19 ‘SGUTH, RANGE 30 EAST .
Section 14: W/2 NE/&4
Section 18: SW/4




CASE 5424:

PV STV

b R CASE 5425:

CASE 5426:

CASE 5427:

CASE 5423:

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - February 19, 1975 " Docket No. 5-75.

-3

Application of Cities Service 0il Company for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

" seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in formations of

Pennsylvanian age or older underlying the W/2 of Section 29, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedi-~
cated to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location within the
spacing unit. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling
and . completing 3aid well and the allocation of such costs, as well
as actual Operating ¢nsis and charges for supervision. Also to be
considered is the desfgnation of the applicant as the operator oi
the well and a charge for the risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Cities Service 0il1l Company for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval for the Dark Canyon Unit Area, comprising 2560
acres, more or less, of State lands in Township 23 South, Range
25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for an unorthodox location

and 91mu1taneous<kdication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-5tyled cause, seeks approval for the simultaneous

‘"dedication of a non-standard 480-acre gas proration unit compris-

ing the W/2 of Section 13 and tiie E/2 E/2 of Section 14, Township
21 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexice,

to 1ts Lockhart B Wells Nos. 4 and 8, located at unorthodox loca—
Lockhatt B We11 No 7, at an unorthedox location in Unit D of said
Section 14. Applicant further seeks approval for the ‘simultaneous
dedication of a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising

the 5/2 of Section 12, Township 19 South, Range 36 East, Eumont

Gas Pool, Lea County, New MeXico, to its State KN-12 Wells Nos. 1
and 2, located at unortliodox locations in Units P and N, respec-—
tively, of said Section 12.

Application of Continental 01l Company for an unorthodox gas well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled
cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Bell Lake
Unit Well No. 16 to be drilled 660 feet from the North and East
1ines of Section 7, Township 24 South, Range 34 East, South Bell
Lake-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said
Séction 7 to be dedicated to said well.

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for a dual complietion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Allied B

Com Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 27, Township 20 South,
Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to pro~
duce o1l from the Bone Springs formation through tubing and gas

from the Morrow formation through the casing-tubing annulus by means
of a cross-over assembly.
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CASE 5418:

GASE_5419:

CASE_5421:

CASE 5422:

CASE 5122:

-2
CASE 5417: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard gas

proration unit, two unorthodox locations, and simultaneous dedi-
cation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cauge, seeks approval for a 640-acre non-standard gas proration
unit comprising the S/2 of Section 24 and the N/2 of Section 25,

‘both in Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea

County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its McDonald
State WN Wells Nos. 12 and 24, located, respectively, at unortho-
dox locations in Unit M of Section 24, and in Unit E of Section 25-

Application of Joel B. Burr, Jr. and William J. Cooley for permission
to flare casinghead gas, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicants,
in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Order No. R-4070,
to permit the flaring of casinghead gas produced by their Coleman

‘Well No. 2, located in Unit C of Section 8, Township 17 North,

Range 8 West, Lone Pine Dakota D 0il Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of J. Gregory Merrion & Robert L. Bayless for downhole
commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the
above-styled cause, seek authority to commingle Gavilan-Pictured

. c11ffs and Blanco-Mesaverde production in the wellbore of their

North Lindrith Unit Com Well No. 1, located in Unit M of Section
20, Township 26 North, Range 2 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of Texaco, Inc., for salt water disposal, Lea County,
New Mexice. Applicant. In the above-styled cause, seeks authority

to convert its New Mexico "DM" State (NCT-1) Well No. 1, located
in Unit N of Section 21, Township 13 South, Range 33 East, Lazy J

- Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to dispose of produced

salt water into the Pennsylvanian formation through the perforated
interval from approximately 9742 to 9792 feet.

Application of Texaco, Inc., for downhole commingling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to commingle Justis Tubb-Drinkard and North Justis-Fusselman pro-

duction in the wellbore of its G. L. Erwin "B" Federal Well No. 3,
located in Unit I of Section 35, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Hilliard Oil and Gas, Inc., for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
the promulgation of temporary special rules for the EK-Bone Springs
Pool, in Township 18 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
including a provision for 80-acre spacing and proration units.

(Reopened) (Continued from the January 22, 1975, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case 5122 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4693, which order established temporary special pool
rules for the East Lusk-Wolfcamp 0il Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
including a provision for 1l60-acre spacing and proration units and a
limiting gas-oil ratio of 4000 to 1. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why saild pool sheuld not be developed on 40-
acre spacing and proration units with a limiting gas-oil ratio of
2000 to 1.
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Dockets Nos. 6-75 and 7-75 are tentatively set for hearing on March 5 and
March 19, 1975. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in
advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 19, 1975

9.A.M. ~ OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

S < 8 10 b1k A e

CASE 5402:

L The folloéing cases will be heard beforédDéﬁiel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March,
1975, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves
and Roosevelt :Counties, New Mexico.

(2) ansideration‘of the allowable produption of gas for March,
1975, from five prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and
Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

(3) Consideration of purchaser's nominations for the one-year
ing A -y

1975_ for hoth of the above areas.

(Continued from the January 22, 1975 Examiner Hearing)

CASE 5416;

CASE 5409:

CASE 5415:

n the matter of the hearing called by rhe 01l Conservation
Commission on 1ts own motion tec permit Tyra & Tyra, Fidelity and
Deposit Company of Maryland and all other interested parties to
appear and show cause why the Tyra & Tyra BTA Lulu Well No. .
located in Unit C of Section 22; Toumship 9 South, Range 35 East,
Lea County, New Mexlco, should not be plugged and abandoned in
accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

]

Application of Burk Royalty Co. for a unit agreement, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for the Double L Queen Unit Area, comprising 2670 acres, more or
less ~f Pederal, State, and fee lands in Townships 14 and 15 South,
Ranges 29 and 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval for the Coal Creek Unit Area comprising 11,225 acres,
more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 23 North,
Ranges 12 and 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the February 5, 1975, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard gas
proration unit, an unorthodox gas well location, and simultaneous
dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of a 320-acre non-standard gzs proration unit
comprising the SEf4 of Section 12 and the NE/4 of Section 13, both
in Township 24 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, to be simuitaneousiy ueulcated ic iis George W. Tcby
WN Wells Nos. 4, 1, and 1-A, located, respectively, in Units A

and H of said Section 12 and in Unit A of said Section 13.

L
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THE STAT

(N THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CONSERVATTON

CALLED BY PHE OIL
COMMTISSION OF NEW

MEXICO YOR

THE PURPOSE OoF CONSIDERING:

* APPLICATION OF AMA

¥ CHEMICAL

CORPORATION FOR THE EXTENSION

OF THE POTASH-OIL

AREA, EDDY {COUNTY ,

NSERVATION COMMISSTON
B OF NEW MEXICO

CASE NO. 5428
oxder No. R= ni-J

NEW MEXICO.

BY THE COMMISSION:

i :
.

ORDER OF THE COMMIS! foN

——————

March 19

, 193

This cause came On for hearing at 9 a.m. On
at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _ ,panieIfs.-Nutter

~

March

e e

NOW, on this day ©%
aorum baing present, faving

L2

ana the recommendat

o
(\
o

.......

: e T
ions o5 tha RAnineyx

FINDS:

(1) That due publicinotice having haen given as cegnis
1aw, the Commission has juris
matter ther=of. :

(2) That the applicant, Amax Chemical corporation: seeks

an extension of the potash—0il Area as defined in Order NO.

. v

R-1114§rby the addition ©

EJ%C&M?’, Necw Merieo®

cribed 1andse /2

FER

f the following des

dicktion of rhis cause and the suo

1975, the coxmissicn,
Sonsidered tae testimony, the record,
and being fully advised
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Case No, 5428
Order No. R- {{l=~

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: S/2 SE/4

Section 14: W/2 sw/4

Section 23: N/2 NW/4, SE/4 NW/4, S/2 NE/4
Section 24: NW/4, W/2 NE/1, NE/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: W/2 NE/4 : -
Section 18: Sw/4 ,

(3) That the svidence presented indicates that the above-

described acredge contains potash deposits in commercial

quantities.

(4) That  to promote the orderly development of the natural

resources in the potash-0il area, Order No. R-111-A should be

amended to inc;uée the above-described acreage in the Potash-0il
Area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Order N¥o. R-111-A, as amended, be and the same is
hereby amended to include the following—described acreage within
the confines of the Potash-0il Area in Eddy County, Necw Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: S/f'SE74

Section 14: W/2 sW/4 ,
‘Section 23: N/2 NW/4, SE/4 NW/4, S/2 NE/4
Section 24: NW/4, W/2 NE/4, NE/4 NE/4

TCWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: W/2 NE/4
Section 18: SW/4

{2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designatad.

=P Seasaany



